1
                                                                                                          Minutes

                                                                                                                                                              06/16/2021
                                                                                                                                                      Page 2 


	MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

THE MEDINAH PARK DISTRICT, DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS
 June 16, 2021

	The Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District, DuPage County, Illinois was held on Wednesday, June 16, 2021 at the Park District’s Connolly Recreation Center located at 22W130 Thorndale Avenue, Medinah, Illinois.                                     

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM by President Jean Ott.                                                                          

Roll Call was taken showing the following members present:                     

Commissioners:    Jean Ott, President; Russell Bean, Commissioner; 
                              Irene Jarocinski, Treasurer; John Blankenship, Commissioner;                                                   

Commissioners 

Absent:                 Maryann Grygiel, Vice-President
Also Present:     
 Bruce Baum, Executive Director/Secretary; Vince DeGrado, 

                              Superintendent of Parks; Maria Piworski, Supt. of Finance/HR, 

                              Frank Wendling, Supt. of Recreation 
                             Guests:  Wayne Meyers, Mr. Cukurova   

Commissioner Ott recognized a quorum.  
Commissioner Ott led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Ott asked if there were any additions, corrections or deletions to the Agenda.    It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Ott to approve the Agenda as presented.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.   
ROLL CALL VOTE

Aye:       Jean Ott, Irene Jarocinski, John Blankenship, Russell Bean
Nay:       None

Absent:  Maryann Grygiel
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Bean to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of May 19, 2021 as presented.   Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Irene Jarocinski, John Blankenship, Russell Bean, Jean Ott
Nay:       None
Absent:  Maryann Grygiel
Motion Carried.

Director Baum read a thank you card from former Commissioner Murphy thanking the Board and Staff for the kind send-off on his last day as Park Commissioner.  Commissioner Bean mentioned a discussion he had with a resident who’s property abuts Goodenough Park regarding landscape refuse in park garbage cans and potential destruction of park property.  Commissioner Jarocinski mentioned discussions she had with citizens regarding the type of fish in the pond at Manary Park, the perceived danger of the playground equipment spinner at Manary Parka and the report of a District truck being used on a specific Saturday afternoon during non-business hours.  
There were no Citizen Comments brought before the Board of Commissioners.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Ott to approve the payment of Past Bills dated May 21, 2021 of $4,034.99.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.                   

ROLL CALL VOTE:                                                                 

Aye:        John Blankenship, Russell Bean, Jean Ott
Nay:        None
Absent:   Maryann Grygiel
Abstain:  Irene Jarocinski

Motion Carried.                                                                 

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Ott to approve the payment of Past Bills dated June 7, 2021 of $3,668.51.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:                                                                 

Aye:        Russell Bean, Jean Ott, John Blankenship
Nay:        None

Absent:   Maryann Grygiel
Abstain:  Irene Jarocinski

Motion Carried.                                                                 

It was moved by Commissioner Bean and seconded by Commissioner Blankenship to approve the payment of Future Bills dated June 16, 2021 of $22,494.95.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Russell Bean

Nay:        None

Absent:   Maryann Grygiel

Abstain:  Irene Jarocinski

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Ott to approve Salaries, Social Security, Medicare and IMRF (liability) for the month ending May 31, 2021 totaling $41,085.79.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:                                                                 

Aye:        Irene Jarocinski, John Blankenship, Russell Bean, Jean Ott
Nay:        None

Absent:   Maryann Grygiel
Motion Carried.                                                                 

The Treasurer’s Report for the month ending May 31, 2021 was read by Treasurer Jarocinski.  The report will be placed on file for future auditing purposes.
Supt. DeGrado provided his monthly report related to parks/maintenance.  Commissioner Jarocinski commended the parks division on the weeding process at the building.  The next project will be at Springhill Park.  Commissioner Ott commended the parks division on the upkeep of the trails, etc. at the far northern portion of Thorndale Park.   Mulching piles behind the maintenance barn are divided into hardwoods and general leafy sections.   The graffiti at Manary was removed.
Supt. Wendling provided his monthly report related to recreation services.  Commissioner Ott commended the Recreation division on the successful youth spring soccer season.  Commissioner Ott asked about looking into the Geese deterrents for our large athletic open space areas.  Staff is investigating.      
Director Baum elaborated on Safety Coordinator Mark Goode’s report.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked if Mr. Goode had been consulted about the Manary Park playground Spinner.  Both Mr. Goode and Mr. Stanton from Design Perspectives weighed in on the perceived spacing irregularity that the public is concerned with.  The equipment meets all design standards and distances.        
Supt. Piworski provided her monthly report related to the Financial Dept.  Commissioner Blankenship and Ott asked about investigation into possible other business credit cards that provide a point/refund system.  We are presently Sam’s Club members and not Costco as Costco has a card.  The Citibank Costco card has multiple advantages.  Staff will investigate other options.  
There was no report.  Attorney Mraz was not in attendance.
Director Baum answered questions related to the Note section of the Director’s Report.  Commissioner Blankenship asked about the Personnel Policy Manual progress.  Staff has it in both red-line and clean word version of the manual.  A complete review is necessary.  It may be best to run this review through the same small committee that is presently in place for the Board Manual review.  Commissioner Ott suggested a combination of staff (Baum, Piworski) and Commissioners (Ott, Blankenship, Grygiel(?)).  Dates will be provided by Director Baum with a proposed schedule to check on availability.  July 2nd could be a first meeting date.  
The permit processing phase for the Nordic Park Project is currently underway.  We remain on schedule for an end of summer approval. 
Director Baum mentioned that Commissioner Ott requested that further discussion take place regarding Commissioner communication options for the general public.  She suggests that all commissioners have access to public communication via “read only” with any responses/comments being handled by the Board President/Executive Director working in combination.  Advertisement of requests of comments from the public can be posted on the website.  A separate email address can be set-up.  Can an email address be set up for commissioners that does not allow for a return capability.  The information would then forward to the Executive Director for response with timelines in place for a timely response.  Can our present I.T. vendor set this up per our thoughts and is this technically possible?      
The Phase #5 Recovery Act guidelines are presently being instituted within the agency.  The State of Illinois 2021-22 fiscal budget currently has $28 million set aside to bring the OSLAD Grant program back.  The fiscal budget has yet to be signed by the Governor.  The IDNR will determine an application scheduling process for the $28 million.  We assume, based upon general IAPD/IPRA discussion that the application process will not begin until sometime in 2022.  This is an estimate and unfounded.   We must be prepared to further discuss our present project and the particulars associated with it.   
Commissioner Ott asked if there were any Commissioner Comments.

There were no Commissioner Comments before the Board of Commissioners.

Citizen Cukurova commented on the District’s current website, specifically about its limitations and overall design (photos, etc.).   Our current website is tied into our registration system (Active Net).  There are some limitations due to this.  Can Active Net provide a cost associated with an update/improvement to our present site?  Commissioner Bean may be able to provide professional services/experience related to this subject matter.   
There was no Old Business before the Board of Commissioners.

It was moved by Commissioner Ott and seconded by Commissioner Blankenship to approve Resolution 21-6, a resolution approving a software licensing and service agreement between the Medinah Park District and Passport Labs, Inc.   Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:                                                                 

Aye:         John Blankenship, Russell Bean, Jean Ott, Irene Jarocinski  

Nay:         None

Absent:    Maryann Grygiel
Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Bean to approve Resolution 21-7, a resolution approving an agreement between the Medinah Park District and Cedar Valley Express Blower, Inc. for playground surfacing replenishment at Goodenough, Riha and Springhill Parks.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:          Russell Bean, Jean Ott, Irene Jarocinski, John Blankenship

Nay:          None

Absent:     Maryann Grygiel

Motion Carried.
It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Bean to approve Resolution 21-8, a resolution approving an agreement between the Medinah Park District and Action Printing, Inc. for brochure printing services.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:          John Blankenship, Russell Bean, Jean Ott, Irene Jarocinski

Nay:          None

Absent:     Maryann Grygiel

Motion Carried.

There was no other business before the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District.
It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Jarocinski to adjourn the regular meeting of June 16, 2021 of the Board of Commissioners at 8:01PM.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
All in Favor:     Aye (4)
Opposed:          Nay (0)
Absent:             (1)

Motion Carried.
                             Respectfully submitted,

                  
Bruce Baum
                           ____________________________________________

                      
Secretary of the Board of Commissioners
                             Date:________________________
                            ____________________________________________

                            Jean Ott – President of the Board of Commissioners
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